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August 15, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed ordinance will authorize me to enter into a new interlocal agreement with the city of Kirkland which will significantly expand the range of services the county currently provides to the city on a cost recovery basis. 

King County Comprehensive Plan Policy P-213 encourages such services and directs the county to actively market these services to the cities.  This cooperative approach to preserving our region’s history and character has many benefits: cost efficient delivery of professional services, most cities do not have the staff expertise required to manage such programs; compliance with growth management requirements for historic preservation; protection and enhancement of key aspects of community character; and, access to grants and other incentives for landmark property owners.   

Kirkland entered into a standard interlocal agreement with the county for landmark designation and protection services in 1999.  The subject interlocal agreement is significantly expanded to address both landmark designation and protection and a new local program specifically aimed at preserving historic residences in two of Kirkland’s oldest neighborhoods.  The city’s innovative new program allows up to two smaller lots when subdividing, if a designated historic residence is preserved.  If this agreement is not approved, the city will not have the technical expertise that is necessary to implement the program which will go into effect on August 31, 2007.  
This agreement is consistent with those negotiated with other cities, with existing county policies, and the Office of Business Relations and Economic Development is able and willing to provide the requested services.  If you have any questions, please contact Julie Koler, Historic Preservation Officer in the Office of Business Relations and Economic Development, at 206-296-8689.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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Julie Koler, Historic Preservation Officer, Office of  Business Relations and Economic Development

